Crisis Intervention Program year one is a success
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The Crisis Intervention Program: Acute Home Treatment (CIP: AHT) continues to fill a needed addition to the continuum of services for mental health and offers clients with serious mental illness the option of receiving treatment in their own home, or in a shelter, avoiding hospitalization for their recovery.

Since July 2009, we’ve treated over 149 patients and avoided 1,428 acute bed days. The CIP Team includes nurses, psychiatrists, an OT and a program coordinator.

(Photo: CIP: AHT team (left to right): (Back Row): Registered Nurses (RN), Brian Walsh and Marnie Miller; Richard Singleton, Co-ordinator; (Front Row): Nicole Pineda, Office Administrative (temp); Clare Groves, Occupational Therapist and Dr. Soma Ganesan, Medical Director. Team members missing from the photos: RNs Liz Lonsdale and Ivy Goula; Sam Rusch, Registered Psychiatric Nurse; Dr. Haresh Neelakant & Jacquie Goodman, Office Administrator.)
Clients and their families have stated that the program is an excellent treatment option as it minimizes the disruption for them (i.e. they can avoid hospitalization) and if they are already admitted, it reduces their length of stay. Family members have also stated that they are happy with the level of education they’re receiving around both their family member's illness and different ways they can continue to support their family member through recovery. As the community profile of the CIP is increasing, family members are specifically requesting our involvement in the care of their loved ones to allow them to remain at home. These patients and their families have specifically requested that the CIP team get re-involved to prevent a further hospitalization.

Once accepted into the CIP: AHT Team members begin providing treatment that same day. The team conducts home visits up to three times a day for up to three weeks. When clients stabilize, they are transitioned from the CIP to the most appropriate care provider to continue their recovery.

We’ve recently adjusted staff resources to meet the increase demand in requests for service from both the hospital and the community.

A huge thanks goes out to Richard Singleton, Program Coordinator, and his entire team for their commitment and expertise as we build and sustain this important service.

Clients must be referred by their physician, psychiatrist, nurse practitioner or by a psychiatry triage nurse in the ED. To find out more or to receive a CIP: AHT brochure, please contact Richard at 604 875 4111 ext 68646.

